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S&L UTILITIES, INC. 
TERESA FLETCHER 

Office of Commission Clerk 
Public Service Commission 
Capital Circle Office Center 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Commission Clerk: 

January 8, 2013 
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RE: Docket No. 100471-SU 
S&L Utilities, Inc. 
Ocala, Florida 

Please refer to letter of December 7, 2012, copy of which is attached. January 3, 2013, Clark Yandle and I had a 
conference call with Lydia Roberts, Andrew Maury, Patti Daniels, Pauline Robinson, Shannon Hudson and others. 
At th eir direction, I am submitting this letter to ask the Commission for an extention of one year to complete our 
Pro Forma I. This will be unt il November 1, 2013. Last year, 20 12, S&L had a very good year, in that the pond 
cleaning is complete, as well as the videography of our lines. We had extra expenses also, all totally about 
$45,000. To complete Pro Forma I, we also need to replace two blowers, which will cost about $15,000. We do 
not have an extra $15,000 at this time. The existing blowers are very adequate at this time, and plan to replace, 
as directed . We just need a little extra time. 

Our conference call went very well and I feel so thankful for all the help your staff has been to us. We discussed 
Pro Forma II and III, installing an elder valve for non-paying customers, as well as contacting Tim Thompson at 
Marion Utilities to possibly help with our billing and non-paying customers. He has the water utility at Sleepy 
Hollow and Patti Daniels offered contacting him with reference to helping us. At this time, we have one account 
that is delinquent $6,882.65 and nine others that are in the 90 day plus delinquent status . I do not have a 
complete t ariff, but plan to go online and read, especially Rule 25-30. Since we only provide sewer, we have had 
no way of knowing when people move in and out. 


Your consideration in an extention until November 1, 2013 will be greatly appreciated. 


Sincerely, 

~~~~iJL~ 
Teresa Fletcher 

Thank you very much, 
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.l WH E: 352-671-1028 FA(. IMILE: 352-629-0041 EMAIL: EREAFLETCHER@COX.NET 

ADDRESS: P. O. BOX 4186, OCALA, FL 34478 

mailto:EREAFLETCHER@COX.NET
http:6,882.65


S&L UTlLITIE. , I 
TrRr' n I TCllI!R 

December 7, 2012 

Office of Commission Clerk 
Public Service Commission 
Capital Circle Office Center 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

RE : Docket No. 100471-SU 
S&L Utilities, Inc. 
Ocala, Florida 

Dear Commission Clerk: 

Attached, please find a letter that I sent this morning. Please help me in this matter. I am grateful for all PSC 
has done for S&L the last couple of years . We are seeing the light at the end of a tunnel. I don't thi nk S&L 
Utilities has ever been in this good of order. I am doing my best to comply with everything I need to do. You 
really have a great staff. 

S&L Utilities is asking for another year to totally comply with Pro Forma I. We have cleaned the pond thoroughly 
and had a video of our lines. All is very good . All I need is another year to have the funds for two blowers, 
which will cost about $15,000. Your consideration in this matter is greatly appreciated. 

Have a wonderful Christmas and New Year. 

Sincerely 

Teresa Fletcher 

(1-1 EPH E: 352-671-1028 FAC IMILE: 352-629-0041 E 1 II.: teresafletcher@cox.net 

ADDRI'S : P.O. Box 4186 City, State Ocala, FL 3447J 
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